


2022-2023
Budget
Passes in

This year's final $45.2 billion budget plan makes historic investments in education,
the environment, and mental health treatment while also saving money for the
rainy-day fund and reserving revenue for next year.

Under this spending plan, Delaware County will receive 15.4% more education
funding than last year. Funding has also been earmarked for mental health and
school safety initiatives. Each school district gets $100,000, plus $15 per student,
in both a physical safety grant and a mental health grant, totaling $200,000 in
student health and safety funding per district. The budget also provides a one-
time increase to property tax and rent rebates under the state’s Property Tax/Rent
Rebate Program. Recipients will receive an additional one-time check that is equal
to 70% of what they receive in this year’s rebate. Recipients do not need to file

an additional application. The Department of Revenue will add the supplemental
amount and distribute it with the regular payment.

| am also proud to report that $1 million will go to creating the Hunger Free Campus
Initiative. This is a program | co-authored with state Rep. Malcolm Kenyatta (D,
Philadelphia) in H.B. 1363 more than a year ago. This funding will be distributed to
higher education institutions in the form of grants to create or expand food pantries
and further address college food insecurity.

Some other highlights from the budget include:

* Annual funding for the newly established Delaware County Health Department
with a maximum amount of $3.1 million.

* Critical environmental investments ranging from $7 million for the Pennsylvania
Department of Environmental Protection, $640 million in American Rescue Plan
dollars invested in the Clean Streams Fund, State Parks & Outdoor Recreation
Program including the creation of 3 new state parks, as well as Water and Sewer
Projects.

* An increase of nearly $425 million into the Motor Vehicle Fund for highway
maintenance & safety improvements, driver & vehicle services, REAL ID, and
local road maintenance & construction payments.

* A new tax credit called the Pennsylvania Dependent and Child Care
Enhancement Program to support working families with children who need
assistance with childcare and other costs.

* Reduction of the corporate net income tax from 9.99% to 4.99% gradually until
2031 to align PA with other states and attract more businesses to a competitive
market.

* A deposit of $2.1 billion into the rainy-day fund for a total balance of $4.96 billion.

Are You
Prepared
to Vote This
November?

The General Election is right around the
corner, happening on Tuesday, Nov. 8. Unlike
our closed primaries, this election is open to
all of Pennsylvania’s registered voters, so |
wanted to ensure you have all the information
you need to carry out your civic duty.

The last day to request a mail-in/
absentee ballot is Tuesday, Nov.

1. Anyone interested may request

one online at www.pavoterservices.
pa.gov/OnlineAbsenteeApplication/#/
OnlineAbsenteeBegin. If you'd prefer a paper
application, my district office can provide you
with one.

The county election office must receive
all mail-in/absentee ballots by 8 p.m. on
Nov. 8. Postmarks are not enough. Instead
of mailing ballots back, voters may instead
utilize a secure drop box or hand deliver their
completed ballot to the county election office,
located on the ground floor of the Delaware
County Government Center, 201 W. Front
Street in Media.

1E ' wi 1 Scan to find a secure drop box

r;,.=r near you. Information will be

E : updated closer to Election Day.
Voting in person? Visit pavoterservices.
pa.gov/Pages/PollingPlacelnfo.aspx to find

your polling place. Polls will be open 7 a.m. -
8 p.m. on Election Day.
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If you have questions on Election Day or
encounter problems at your polling place, call
the Department of State’s toll-free Election
Day hotline at 1-877-868-3772.










PA Property Tax/Rent Rebate
Deadline Extended

The deadline to apply for the 2021 Property Tax/Rent Rebate Program for rebates
on property taxes or rent paid has been extended to December 31.

This rebate program benefits eligible Pennsylvanians 65 and older; widows and
widowers 50 and older; and people with disabilities 18 and older. The state Department
of Revenue is encouraging people to apply online by visiting mypath.pa.gov.

Good news for recipients! Included in this year’s budget was an additional one-time
bonus rebate for Pennsylvanians who receive a regular Property Tax/Rent Rebate.
This was made possible thanks to
federal dollars Pennsylvania received
from the federal government’s American
Rescue Plan.

PROPERTY TAX/RENT
REBATE PROGRAM

for resid

This payment will equal 70% of what
= you receive in this year’s rebate. This

will come in the same form recipients
elected to receive their original rebate.
If you chose to receive your rebate via
direct deposit, that is also how you’ll
receive the bonus rebate. No action is
required.
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If you need help with the paperwork,

contact my district office at (610) 544-9878.

Free Notary
Services at My
Springfield Office

Most official documents can be notarized
for FREE at my office in Springfield.
Please call ahead to make sure our
notary is in and able to notarize your
type of document prior to arriving. Please
note there are some documents that my
office cannot notarize — such as car titles,
wills, deeds, powers of attorney and

the Employment Eligibility Verification
Form I-9. Notary is available weekdays
between 9:30 am and 4:30 pm. For
questions or appointments, please call
my district office at 610-544-9878.

Apply for your
SEPTA Key Senior ID
at my Office

If you are 65 and over, you can receive

a free SEPTA ID card that allows you to
ride all of SEPTA — including the regional
rail — for FREE! We can also renew your
expired passes. Seniors are welcome to
call to make an appointment. It is easy
and quick! Just make sure to bring your
license/identification card.
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CALL TO MAKE YOUR APPOINTMENT 610.544.9878
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My affice can help you process
SEPTA Sanior Key Card reguasts

Saeniors 65 + oldar ara
oligible to travel for FREE

an all PA SEPTA service lines
with a SEPTA Key Card.

available to you.

Servicemembers, Schedule an
Appointment with My Office’s Veteran
Service Officer

Our Veteran Service Officer is available monthly here in our Springfield Office.
The VSO will be available for appointments the second Monday of every month
from 10 a.m. — 2 p.m. Interested veterans may call my office at 610-544-9878
to schedule an appointment and learn about the state resources that are






